PARKS & RECREATIONS MINUTES FEBRUARY 5, 2019

- 1. Revisions to village ordinance 2-3-92 were discussed. The revisions were proposed at the last Safety & Infrastructure meeting. The revisions were approved by this committee and passed on to the council.
- 2. The need for 2 new door handles for the restrooms were discussed. They are needed to make the restrooms handicap accessible. We also discussed the need for 2 new doors. The doors will be looked at to see if they can be repaired or need replaced.
- 3. Debbie Wolfe will speak to the Ickes brothers to see about playground inspection and the cost of an inspection. We will also see about contacting a playground company for this inspection.
- 4. The water fountain in the park was discussed. The lower part of the fountain was not working. The need to clean/repair it was discussed. This will need to be done in the spring when the water is turned back on.
- 5. We need to place a trash can back near the handicap entrance. The old can was destroyed last year. We then discussed placing slate slabs under the trash cans in the park to make it look neater and easier to mow around.
- 6. The cost of doggie bags were discussed. Should we continue to provide them? People that walk their dogs in the village have to bring their own bags. Do we put up boxes and let people bring shopping bags for others to use?
- 7. The sealing of the basketball court was discussed. We will see about using Fairfield County community service volunteers to spread the sealer. The tennis court was also discussed. In our last meeting we talked about using the tar strips that were used on the street repairs by Columbia Gas but now we see the strips peeling off. Scott Snider will see about buying backer rod and SL-1 to seal the cracks.
- 8. The light on top of one of the posts in front of the village office needs repaired.
- 9. Scott and the street department will look at the soccer goals and see how many nets, if any, need to be purchased.
- 10. We need to install something in the corners of the shelter house to keep birds from nesting there.
- 11. Debbie asked if the telephone poles between the park and the gravel parking lot can be moved back a little to permit a mower to get between them and the bushes. We will have the street dept. move them with the backhoe.